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MINOR COMMITTEE MEETING
Saturday, September 19th, 2015
12:30 pm, Room 122/123
Sask Sport Building – 510 Cynthia Street, Saskatoon
Meeting Facilitator:  Yvonne Turner
Meeting Secretary:  Stacey Silzer

I. COMMENCEMENT – 12:45
a. Call to order
b. Role call
i. see committee attendance report
c. Minutes of previous meeting

Motion:  Rachelle/Ray – To adopt the minutes of the previous meeting.   Motion Carried.

II. FINANCIAL


a. Review of the Accounts Receivables & Payables

Motion:   Cameron/Gord – To accept the Financial Report.   Motion Carried.

III. 2015-2016 PLANS

a. Midget Provincials – February 19-21, 2016 (Big River) 
i. Will need 3 officials rooms
ii. Ice is booked
iii. Stacy to contact Stacey with Hotel information
b. Juvenile & Bantam Provincials – February 26-28, 2016 (Estevan)
i. Ice is booked
ii. Will need 4 rooms for officials

iii. Can we add more Bantam games?

IV. Motion:   Bryan/Cam  – If Bantam Provincials drops below 4.  Full round robin, 1st team bye, 2nd and 3rd play, then Gold Medal game.     
            Carried.

c. Juvenile Nationals – April 12-16, 2016 (Arnprior, ON)

· There was great discussion regarding Nationals. The discussion was when should teams have to commit to the office, how are we selecting the teams that go.  Should we only send one team or 2?  

· Why are provincials so late and so close to Nationals.  Could they be in January?  Or swap weekends, with Midget Provincials.  Put on agenda for Minor meeting.

· 2 years ago we put in the policy to know by the AGM if attending Nationals or not.
Bylaw & Policy Changes:

· The first bylaw change is to increase the Provincial registration fees by $100 per team in each category.  The provincial fees will be reviewed every 2-3 years.  Stacey will adjust the $ amount listed under Category fee as there was an error on the amount, should read $675 not $625.

Motion:   Bryan/Chad  To accept the Provincial Fee increase submitted.  

Carried
· The first policy change was for player clinics.  The Honorariums will change from 50 & 100 to 75 and 150, plus the mileage will increase to .40 cents and meals will now be $40/day.

Motion:   Rachelle/Cameron To accept the Clinic fee rate increases as submitted. 
Carried  
· The second policy change was for officials expenses.  The game rate will go from $31 to $37, officials will receive $35 per game and the SBA will receive $2 per game for official’s development and TOC fees.  This will be broken down on the expense form.  It will also be noted that officials will renegotiate their fees every three years, effective this season 15/16.  The mileage rate would go from 30-40 cents, meals will go from 30-40 per day, Travel fees will be provided to the driver and the passenger when traveling 3 or more hours.  

Motion:   Carla/Bryan To accept the Officials rate increases as submitted. 

Carried
· The rule change that the Estevan Broomball Association needed clarification.  You can’t alter wording of a rule, but you can add to the rules.  

· Devon is going to write up the new rule regarding the hit to the head penalty.  This will affect all categories.  (New rulebook available soon)  

· The SBA Executive have also brought forward the AGM format to be changed. From multiple meetings to one AGM and Executive meeting to follow.

Motion:   Bryan/Gord To accept the AGM format change as submitted. 

Carried
Motion:   Yvonne/Ray  If no Junior teams are willing to attend Jr Nationals when discussed at the January meeting.  The teams will all split the $750 in each boys and girls category submitted to the CBF by the SBA.  This will be paid back to the SBA.

Carried
· The Junior Category will need to discuss when bonds are submitted to the SBA.
d. New teams/loss of teams

i. Discussion held around the participating teams from the next playing season.

ii. All other categories should have at least the same number of participating teams.
iii. Big River may have a boys team.

iv. Need to discuss in January the possibility of having Coed in Bantam and Mixed.

v. Girls can play on boys teams but boys can’t play on girls teams.

vi. The Mixed Category may be happening at Jr Nationals

vii. Estevan has expressed interest in hosting 2017 Jr Nationals in Estevan.

e. Tournaments:

i. Estevan Tournament – November 27-29, 2015
1. Midget & Juvenile Boys and Girls

ii. Big River Tournament – November 4-6, 2015

1. Juvenile and Midget Girls 
2. Will be charging at the gate, fundraising for a group called Children’s Haven, more information will be sent to Stacey.

iii. Aberdeen Tournament – December 11 & 12, 2015
1. Midget Girls and possibly Juvenile Girls
iv. Odessa Tournament – January 29-31, 2016
1. Junior girls and boys 
2. Date changed from early January.

v. Bruno Tournament – January 8-10, 2016
1. Junior boys and girls and midget boys

vi. Debden Tournament – January 22-24, 2016
1. Junior and midget girls
f. OTHER BUSINESS:


a. Coaching updates
i. We are going to fast forward Chad in the BF2 training.  Being that Curtis has stepped down and Scott doesn’t want to do the training any longer we need to get Chad certified.  Conrad has agreed to having Chad sit down with Scott and discuss how to teach the BF2 course.  Chad still needs to complete 1 course in order to be able to host a BTC course in Sask.  We will likely have to bring in someone from out of province to help him out.  Conrad will be in Regina in November, so we will likely try and arrange for the 2 of them to sit down and figure this stuff out.  We have also registered Chad in his first Coach Developer program in October for 3 days.  The CBF will cover this expense.  

ii. If there is interest in hosting a clinic, please set up with Stacey and Chad right away as we only have one facilitator and someone from the CBF has to attend as well.

iii. The MED (Making Ethical Decisions) is no longer free or part of the BTC training.  You’ll need to complete this on your own and it’s $80, the SBA has added that to the MAP grant applications, so you may get some of your money back through that.  

b. Criminal Record Checks

i. All coaches who have minor players on their rosters must have a Criminal record check completed.  This means any coach, manager, parent opening doors etc.  

ii. A letter will be placed on the SBA website which you can take to your local RCMP and have it done for free.  You’ll submit a copy of the criminal record check to the SBA office prior to Provincials.  After Nationals are done that year, the checks will be destroyed.

iii. This will be an annual record check, as they are really only legal for the day they are printed.  

iv. This is for all categories, so any team with a minor (19 & under) must have this done.

c. Equipment

i. Helmets have a date stamp on them, if they don’t have one they are expired. 

ii. If the helmet is expired it must be replaced.  There was a memo circulating last year which brought this to our attention.  

iii. If you are wearing an expired helmet, and during a game the opposition gets the official to check the helmet then you will receive a 2 minute penalty and won’t be able to come back on the ice until the helmet is replace by a new one.  If you are wearing a non-expired helmet then the other team gets a penalty for delay of game.  

iv. The SBA will set a timeframe in order for all expired or altered helmets to be replaced.  Implementation will be this season, but will give teams time to purchase new helmets if need be.  This is not a new policy, it’s just bringing attention to the CSA approved dates.

d. BTC Evaluations – Anyone who has taken a course done by Curtis will not be able to have him do your evaluations.  SK does have a second evaluator for this circumstance and that person is Scott Jule also from Regina.  If you have questions about your Evaluations please contact the CBF.  When trying to schedule your Evaluations, you must make sure you have at least 4 other people wanting to have theirs done as well, or you can tape your practice and send it in.  Must be cost effective when sending a evaluator out to do their job.
e. RiS – All coaches, non playing members on the bench (manager, injured players etc) must all have their RiS training.  For more information please contact Stacey at the office.  The RiS training link is on the Sask Broomball website at www.saskbroomball.ca or the Sask Sport website at www.sasksport.sk.ca
f. Minor Reps on Board – The SBA is looking for minor broomball players to sit on the SBA board of directors.  They would be treated like a regular Board member.  There are 4 meetings a year, (meals, mileage, accommodations are all covered by the SBA).  This person would need to be in the Midget or Juvenile programs.  Please forward any interested parties to Stacey at the SBA office.

g. Player Clinics – we have been getting a number of requests for player clinics, but only a few people commit to helping with this, so we have had to turn people away.  We need to create a list of interested people who would be willing to help out with these clinics.  If you know of anyone interested please send their names into the office.  Dylan Herman said he would put his name on the list.
h. AGM 2016 – Saturday September 17th in Regina.
i. Deadline for rosters – Affiliation forms need to be in prior to your first game or practice.  This form can have players added to it anytime, but must have your initial roster in right away.  Provincial registration forms are due by February 1st.  No additions can be made past this date.  If you require more information please contact Stacey at the SBA office.

j. Newsletters – The SBA newsletters come out twice a year.  July and December.  If you’d like something added to the newsletter please send it into the office prior to those time periods.  

k. Bylaw/Policy & Rule Changes 2014 – Discussed earlier
l. Athlete Assistance – Guidelines were updated, due to the All Star awards not being handed out at tournaments any longer.  A few other events were added to the list.  These guidelines will be sent out to the teams with their team packages to be distributed to all team members.  There was discussion on adding all-star awards to the Bantam division, this will be put on the next minor agenda.

m. MAP Grant – The guidelines have been updated for this area.  The 2nd date was removed and the MED was added to the coaching area.

n. Odessa is looking to host a 1 day mini tournament for Bantam and Midget girls and boys.  They will try it for the first time the weekend of November 14th.  Any players interested are to contact the SBA office.  

g. ADJOURNMENT – Next Minor Meeting (Saturday, January 9, Bruno, SK, 2:00pm)
Motion:   Chad – To adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried.

COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE RECORDS

DATE: September 19, 2015
MEETING: Minor Committee Meeting

	TEAM OR LEAGUE
	NAME
	EMAIL ADDRESS
	STATUS

	SBA Staff
	Stacey Silzer
	
	Observer

	SBA Treasurer
	Carla Buell
	
	Voting

	SBA Official
	Cameron Weiman
	
	Voting

	Senior Chair
	Rachelle Raymond
	
	Voting

	Odessa Flames ( M&B)
	Lorraine Wollbaum
	
	Voting

	Odessa Jr Flames
	Joan Schatz
	
	Voting

	Odessa Bandits (M&J)
	Dylan Herman
	
	Voting

	Odessa Bandits (M)
	Parker Cochrane
	
	Voting

	Big River (M&J)
	Bryan Meyers
	
	Voting

	RIC
	Devon Hack
	
	Observer

	Minor Chair
	Ray Bender
	
	Voting

	Estevan (M&J)
	Denise Saxon
	
	Voting

	Estevan (M/J/S)
	Shelley Schroeder
	
	Voting

	Minor Chair
	Yvonne Turner
	
	Voting

	SBA President
	Don Black
	
	Voting

	Secretary
	Chad Schneider
	
	Voting

	Senior Chair
	Don Heisler
	
	Voting

	Bruno (M&B)
	Gord Bender
	
	Voting
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